A REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, December 8, 2022, at 9:03 a.m. in the 2nd floor conference room, Hornell City Hall, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Honorable John J. Buckley, Mayor, Commissioner David Parmley, Commissioner Scott Richardson, Fire Chief Frank Brzozowski, Police Chief Ted Murray, Deputy Mayor Jessica Cleveland, City Chamberlain Michele Smith and City Clerk Melissa Logan.

ALSO PRESENT: None

ABSENT: Neighborhood & Facilities Director Bud Burdett

BY: Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting, held November 10, 2022, be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

BY: Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

Resolutions:

None

BY: Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$412,239.99 be approved and paid as audited.

Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

Chief Brzozowski said that they had been helping Codes with inspections and house problems. They have had to contact Adult Protective Services, as well and red tag a house. They were up to the new hotel this morning doing fire stopping inspections. He received the quarterly reports on the three paramedics. They have all finished phase I and have started their clinicals. So far, they are doing well.

Mayor Buckley stated that the Fire Department has exceeded all of last year's EMS numbers. They have been working with surrounding municipalities regarding emergency services. Canisteo will be meeting with them at the end of December. They have a call with Hartsville later today. Hornellsville has signed their contract already. Chief spoke of the hospitals being overwhelmed and mental health cases are overwhelming right now, as well.

Chief Murray stated that crossing guards are still needed. Chief has been looking into a class for seized computer and phone analysis that the secret service puts on and funds. There is an opening in February. Dan Murray is a good candidate, as he has some computer knowledge. The equipment is included with this. There was a person of interest last week that the police department got a search warrant for, yesterday. They found pieces of the gun they were looking for and he was arrested for a drug case. All new vehicles are on the road. There are now three vehicles assigned to each shift. This means less wear and tear on all of the vehicles.

By: Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

Carried – Ayes All

Melissa Logan
City Clerk